

City of Cleveland Frank G. Jackson, Mayor

Department of Public Health

MomsFirst
75 Erieview Plaza
Cleveland, Ohio 44114-1839
216/664-4620
www.clevelandhealth.org

December 10, 2021

Patricia J. Britt, Clerk of Council Cleveland City Council 601 Lakeside Avenue, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Cleveland, OH 44114

Dear Ms. Britt,

Pursuant to a request from Financial Reporting and Control and to City Ordinance 121.06, I am notifying you on behalf of Interim Director Brian Kimball that the Cleveland Department of Public Health has been awarded a grant of \$9,900 from the Cleveland Clinic.

In applying for the funds, I relied on City Ordinance 121.06. Application and Acceptance of Grants, to directly apply and accept grants under \$10,000 on behalf of the Interim Director.

These funds will be used to support MomsFirst's breastfeeding initiative as well as assist with staff retention by utilizing a strenths-based approach to staff recognition by rewarding achievement of various performance measures established by the Project.

Thank you,

Lisa Matthews Project Director

cc: Brian Kimball Frances Mills Kimberlye Davis

In wa matthews